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We have always been a school who have given our children a voice.  
We have consciously chosen never to have a formal school council, as 
we listen to the views of anyone and everyone who needs or wants to 
share their perspective. 
 

This is now extending to our school newsletter, which has the same 
look as when written previously, but is actually being collated by 
some new roving reporters.  Some of our Y6 pupils asked if they could 
support me with this and of course, as a very busy HT, I was grateful 
of their help.   
 

Each week, my reporters will visit class teachers, teaching assistants, 
midday assistants and other pupils to get their take on what they 
have enjoyed about school this week.  I know they have been 
respectful, polite but also asked open (and sometimes amusing 
questions) to elicit their responses.  They then collate this for me and 
write a draft newsletter which I then bring together – a real team 
effort.  We hope that you enjoy reading this – and a BIG THANK YOU 
to my roving reporters (see below) 
 

 

             Parking Reminders 
 

As a school, we get lots of complaints about parking 
issues.  Whilst we are not responsible for the local 
highways, we are, as a community, responsible for 
teaching our children how to be safe.  We model 
this through where we park, how we drive and how 
we cross the road. School does not have our own 
crossing patrol as the funding to this was cut several 
years ago by the council.  We have trialled various 
different approaches to this and yet still we receive 
emails and phone calls about near misses, blocked 
driveways and road rage.  Please help us to educate 
your children the right way by setting the example 
to them too.  
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   A Message from the Headteacher 
 

 

                               Louder than the average week! 

 

 Dear Parents and Carers 
 
September is in full flow and we 
have had lots of excitement to 
report this week.  Let’s see what 
everyone has been up to… 
 
This week, Nursery children have 
been demonstrating good ball 
skills.  They have also shown what 
amazing listening skills they have 
and have been learning to put 
their coats on too! 
 
In Reception, pupils have had an 
amazing first full week and have 
completed a self-portrait each.  
We all do one of these each year 
to see how we change over time 
and how our skills improve the 
older we get! 
 
In Year 1, children have loved 
music and have liked learning 
about dynamics.  Ask your child 
what this means in musical terms! 
 
In Year 2, pupils have been writing 
about ‘Bog Baby’ in English.  They 
have also been learning about the 
Wright Brothers in History.  Ask 
your child what they were famous 
for? 

  
Year 3 children have been learning 
about the Stone Age.  They have 
been discussing ‘assets and threats’ 
and how this related to life during 
the Stone Age. 
 
Year 4 pupils have used xylophones 
and recorders and looked at how 
ears work and how pitch changes in 
Science – Mr. Parkes reports that he 
is still not over this cacophony of 
noise!  They have also used different 
number lines in Maths. 
 
Year 5 pupils have continued to 
impress at swimming.  In English 
they have been thinking critically 
about the role of European 
countries. 
 
Year 6 pupils have moved onto 
addition and subtraction in Maths.   
 
Mr. Cooke has been busy preparing 
the school sports teams for the year 
ahead.  The girls’ football team have 
their first match today – GOOD LUCK 
to them! 
 
Another action packed week as a 
Woodie – time for a breather.  Let’s 
do it all again on Monday, Woodies 
(well, maybe not the recorders in 
Y4!) 
 
Have lovely weekend everyone. 
 

Mrs Reyes 

 Boo the Badger 

 
 

Each week, Boo visits a class in the infants and 
juniors who have good attendance, good 

attitudes to learning and who demonstrate the 
positive attributes that make us each a 

‘Woodie’.   
 

This week Boo has gone to visit: 
Miss Schofield’s class – Y1 

 
Mr. Parkes class – Y4 

                                                     
  His message though is  

‘Miss school, Miss out’ – We love having you 
here and so does Boo! 

 
 

 
FOOTNOTE 

If you can, please join us on Friday 26th 
September between 9:15 and 11:00am 
in the school hall.  Please look out on 
School Spider for further information 

about this. 
 
 
 
 

 

 
 

Upcoming Diary Dates 
 

Friday 26th September – Parents/Carers– Macmillan Coffee Morning – Hall – 9:00 – 11:00am 
Week commencing Monday 20th October – Parents Evening Appointments 

Further detailed information will be sent via School Spider nearer to the time of each event. 


